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this supports the medical board finding that your chrondromalacia condition preexisted your 
entry into the Marine Corps and should have disqualified you from enlistment.  Based on this 
finding, the Board concluded you were appropriately discharged for erroneous entry and 
assigned an uncharacterized entry-level separation due to your active duty service that totaled 
less than 180 days.” 
 
In 2022, you filed a request for reconsideration of your previous petition, which the Board 
denied by letter dated 19 July 2022.  In denying your request, the Board explained,  
 

the Board observed that there were no findings that you had a qualifying disability 
condition while you were on active duty.  Rather, the Board found that you were in 
fact discharged based on contemporaneous medical findings that you had a 
condition that existed prior to entry, which was disqualifying for enlistment.  With 
respect to your statement that the Marine Corps knew about your knee condition 
prior to your enlistment, the Board noted that confirms that you had a disqualifying 
condition prior to enlistment, that you should not have been enlisted due to your 
preexisting disability condition, and were appropriately discharged for erroneous 
enlistment. In reaching its conclusion, the Board also determined that the 
presumption of regularity applied to the process employed with respect to the 
medical findings that resulted in your separation. 
 

In your current petition, you again seek reconsideration of your request to have your entry level 
separation changed to a medical discharge.  In support of your request, you argue that you had 
informed your recruiter of your knee issues prior to entry and that you entered service with a 
waiver.  You further assert that the Board stated that you had hurt both of your knees, but that 
you actually only hurt one knee. 
 
The Board carefully reviewed all of your contentions and the material that you submitted in 
support of your request for reconsideration, and the Board disagreed with your rationale for 
relief.  The Board determined that the new material that you provided in support of your request 
for reconsideration was insufficient for the Board to change its prior decisions.  In reaching its 
decision, the Board reviewed your prior petitions before the Board including its decision letters, 
and affirmed its rationale for denial as fully explained in its prior letters to you.  Accordingly, 
given the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit 
relief.   
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when 
 
 
 
 
 
 






